Hayakawa-san:

I just wanted to fill you in on the NHTSA meeting and negotiations yesterday regarding the ES350 floor mat issue.
Working with TMC QD (i.e. our good friend Yokoyama-san (GM)) and TMS service, we were able to put together
enough material in the short time allotted by the agency to convince NHTSA to accept our proposal.

In a nutshell - we will 'recall’ the '07 ES and Camry floor mat, however, we will NOT declare that a 'safety defect' exist
in either the vehicles or the mat, for the purposes of the required notification to the agency (under Part 573). (Of
course, the owner letter will say that a defect WAS found in the mat, to insure that owners pay attention to the notice
and secure the mats correctly - the language of which is required by law). Customers will be notified that they should
correctly install the mats to insure no interference with the throttle until Toyota is ready to provide replacement mats.

We believe that this remedy is a reasonable response on Toyota's part, given that the cause of the problem is that
the mats are being improperly installed (i.e. double stacked) and left unsecured, contrary to their intended design.
We also believe that there is nothing unique about Prius, Avalon, and 1S250/350 (i.e. NHTSA's other interest) vs.
other make/models on the road, and therefore no field action is required.

Of note, NHTSA was beginning to look at vehicle design parameters as being a culprit, focusing on the accelerator
pedal geometry coupled with the push button "off" switch. We estimate that had the agency instead pushed hard for
recall of the throttle pedal assembly (for instance), we would be looking at upwards of $100M + in unnecessary cost.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Best Regards,
Chris

PS - Special thanks should be noted for the TMS-service guys, as they did the lions share of the work at the last
minute, providing enough good information to convince the agency that this issue is NOT unique to Toyota products.
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